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The monthly newsletter of St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 

Connecting us in community and in Christ  

 

Ramblings at the One-Year Mark 

 October 16 will mark one year since I began as the rector of St. Andrew’s. It seems 

natural to pause to take stock of where we’ve come in the past year together. I feel like it 

has been a whirlwind year, though it is difficult to name particular major 

accomplishments. There are a lot of things in the works. The campus ministry effort is 

taking off, though we are having trouble getting students involved. We continue to work 

and pray for this ministry of outreach to college students to be fruitful. Our new 

Newcomers’ Committee is moving forward with some greeters at the 10:00 service but 

could use more people willing to enter into this ministry of hospitality and welcoming. 

Outreach ministries are going great. We will be the first church to host the Out of the Cold (OOTC) cold-

weather shelter this fall. The Community Café is working to institutionalize its operations with a new board of 

directors that was recently appointed by the vestry and is in the process of organizing itself for its ministry of 

oversight. The property committee, under the new leadership of Sarah Klinetob-Lowe, is assessing our aging 

buildings for any major repairs or maintenance issues, as well as contracting for an engineering study to look at 

air conditioning the church. The vestry has appointed a Safety Committee to create emergency plans and make 

recommendations to better avoid or be prepared for various emergencies.   

 These are a few of the ongoing projects that occupy my time and my mental capacity. I share them all as 

works in progress. So much of ministry, and indeed life, is like that. We work on projects, with some success 

and some failure, but the work never seems to be complete. Even when we can declare a project over and done, 

we find ourselves picking it apart and finding fault, things we could have done better or differently. Part of 

being a Christian is realizing that our life’s work will always be incomplete. We will always depend on our 

savior to bring our meager efforts to any meaningful end. We also realize that we must not sit back and wait for 

God to do all the work. In fact, God has recruited us to be co-creators and partners in bringing his kingdom into 

this world. More than that, God has gifted each one of us with personal talents as well as real resources in order 

to carry out the ministry to which we are called in Christ’s name. St. Andrew’s, or any church, is just a 

collection of individuals who are called to be the Body of Christ in the world. We strive together to be faithful 

to that calling even as we realize that without God’s help we can accomplish nothing. 

 Pardon my ramblings as I look back on a year at St. Andrew’s. In addition to looking back over the past 

year I find myself looking forward with great excitement about where we are going together as a parish. One of 

the more exciting celebrations we are planning is a special celebration of our patronal feast. St. Andrew’s Day is 

on November 30. That is a problematical date to have a special celebration due to Thanksgiving, Christ the 

King Sunday and the First Sunday of Advent all happening around that time each year. This year, however, it 

falls on a Friday the week after Thanksgiving. We plan to have a service on November 30 at 6:00 p.m. with a 

potluck meal following. It will be a good time to get together and have fun as we remember the apostle in 

whose honor our parish is named. Celebrating is a big part of the Christian life as well. We celebrate the gifts 

we have received at God’s hand. We celebrate our community in Christ. We celebrate the call to ministry. Most 

of all we celebrate the gift of eternal life we have been given through the sacrifice of Jesus, our Lord. 

 I look forward to many more years of celebrations with you! 

          Fr. Jeff + 

“Follow me and I will make you  

 fish for people.” – Mark 1:17 

OCTOBER 2018       
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VESTRY UPDATE, Rick Hoover, Clerk of the Vestry 

September 2018 

 

 

The September vestry meeting was held on Tuesday, September 11. Once again, income 

for the month was light, and again expenses exceeded income. For the first time this year, the net operating 

income for the year, that is the total left over when operating expenses are subtracted from income, went 

negative. While this situation is certainly less than desirable, it is not yet cause for serious alarm. Consider it a 

wake-up call. As stated many times in this regular update, vestry urges everyone to meet pledge commitments 

even if not able to attend regular services. St. Andrew’s diligently and faithfully continues to provide its many 

ministries through rain, snow, sleet, hail, and hot or cold weather. Your regular financial support is necessary in 

order to sustain the many active ministries of the church. If you cannot participate in the services in person, 

your contributions may be sent to the church office care of Mary Andrew. To make the contribution process 

even easier through online giving, the REALM system is up and available for members of St. Andrew’s. You 

should have received an email from Allison Shea in the church office with details for setting up your own 

account. Online contributions can be easily made on a one-time basis or set up as a regular deduction from one 

of your accounts. The regular meeting of your pledge commitment will greatly help the church’s financial 

picture and allow it to continue doing God’s work through regular worship, education, and outreach to the 

community. 

After reviewing the discernment committee report and having a very positive interview with Kevin Barron, 

vestry unanimously moved to recommend him for postulancy for the priesthood. Having passed through this 

stage of his journey to the priesthood, Kevin still has a long road ahead of him. Please support Kevin in his 

journey with your prayers and encouragement. 

The stewardship committee has been active in planning for the upcoming stewardship program to be launched 

this fall. Now is a good time to begin thinking about your role in supporting St. Andrew’s in 2019. Watch for 

more information in the Net as well as in the regular weekly emails. 

Efforts to revive the campus ministry are continuing with services in the activities room of the Pasquerilla 

Center scheduled for 7:00 p.m. on September 16, 23, and 30. All members of the St. Andrew’s parish family are 

invited to support these services on campus.  

 

 

Rick Hoover 

Clerk of the Vestry 
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“What inspires me to give?”  

I once attended a presentation by a person who worked in development for Penn State. There are two major 

categories of giving, he told us; gifts of OBLIGATION and gifts of INSPIRATION. The former are the vast 

majority of gifts, but the latter are the transformative gifts, both for the giver and the recipient. It was in the 

cultivation of inspired giving that an organization would flourish.  

This fall, as we roll out the annual stewardship appeal for St. Andrew’s, we are asking those in our community 

the question: “What inspires me to give?” Maybe it is the beauty of the liturgy or the music. Perhaps it is the 

community of people and the personal connections you make. Possibly it is the vibrant social outreach of our 

congregation or a weekly meal at Community Cafe. We will share some stories of inspired giving over the next 

several weeks, both in the weekly announcements as well as the Sunday bulletins. This will accompany an 

appeal in the mail from the Stewardship committee as well as further instruction on the new Realm on-line 

giving platform. Be sure to attend the October 21 Adult Education forum ‘Time Talent and Treasure; 

Stewardship in our Episcopal Church’ for more information about on-line giving.  

Most importantly, we are announcing that All Saints Sunday (November 4) will be Commitment Sunday, when 

all pledges for the upcoming year should be brought to church and placed in the offering plate.  This is a custom 

in many churches and helps us all to remember that the bounty we enjoy is rightly understood as the bounty and 

blessings of God. Please reach out to Ted Christopher or Kathryn Yahner, vestry liaisons for stewardship, with 

any questions or to share with us what inspires YOU to give. 

With affection! 

ONLINE GIVING UPDATE 

Online giving has launched and can now be used to make contributions to the church in several ways. 

Gifts can be made with or without an account, through the church webpage  

Our new secure online giving platform, Realm, will give every parishioner, including those who 

choose to give in person, access to their own giving history and other features through a 

personalized online account. You should have received an invitation to join Realm last month 

allowing you to create your Realm account, login and password. 

Once you have created your account, click on "Giving" and you will be able to make a gift, set 

up a recurring gift, view your pledge history, and coming soon: make a pledge for 2019. Personal 

giving records will remain accessible only by the parishioner and the Financial Secretary. Credit 

card and banking details are securely encrypted. 

Text offerings can be made by texting StAndrewSC, followed by the dollar amount, 

(StAndrewSC $100) to 73256. Follow the prompts to complete the giving process. You will 

receive a receipt via text and email.  

http://www.standrewsc.org/stewardship/giving
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Online and text gifts can be made by credit card, or through an ACH automatic withdrawal from a bank 

account. We encourage those making a gift online to consider helping us cover the fees involved in processing 

these transactions by checking the box to pitch in a few cents or dollars to help cover processing costs (2.5% for 

credit cards and 1% for ACH).  

CHILDREN AND YOUTH 
Thanks to Leaders and Teachers! 

 

I've gained a new view on our Christian formation program for children and youth at St. 

Andrew's as I've begun working as the interim director.  I now see the coming 

together of volunteer teachers and leaders, and of course the children, on a Sunday 

morning as a miraculous event! Parents and teachers alike are taking time out of 

their busy days to say, “this matters.” And, believe me, I know that is difficult to do. 

It's difficult to remember, let alone to do - to remember that what's happening at 

church matters to children and young people, and to believe that we as adults have 

something to offer them from our own faith. But it does, and we do! And so, I rejoice - 

that is definitely the right word choice - to see parents bringing their children to the door 

of a classroom, to see another adult with a big smile reaching out to welcome them, and then later to hear the 

words of love, hope and truth being offered - as well as the children's own experience of God being shared. 

There is no other place in our world where this happens, where we come together to tell these kinds of 

stories and hear these kinds of words. So, thank you to parents and to teachers and leaders! We all bring a bit of 

ourselves to offer, and the result is truly amazing!  

 

There is still room for a leader in the wonderful Journey Middle group (6th-7th graders), so please prayerfully 

consider joining!   

 

Godly Play Teachers - Marisa Ferger, Darlene Nordoff, Meira Minard, Julie Wunz 

3rd-5th Grade Class Teachers - Pam Couch, Ted Christopher, Pam Ferguson, Michele Hamilton,  

 Paul Humphreys 

Journey Middle  - Kelley Paulsen and Eric Zimmerer, with support from Susan Dawson and John Correll 

Journey Pilgrims - Peter Chamberlain, Mary Beth Hoffman, Kevin Lowe, Kathryn Yahner 

Journey Senior - Christina Ford, Sharon Rovansek 

 

YOUTH 

Rummage Sale 

A big thanks to all who donated, carried, organized, priced or otherwise handled all the items for the Rummage 

Sale on September 22! We made about $700 for our youth pilgrimage fund. A special thanks to Caitlin Osborne 

for leading the efforts!  

Pilgrimage 

The Journey Pilgrim group took another step closer to their pilgrimage in June 

2019 by choosing Arizona as their destination. The pilgrimage committee 

narrowed down locations to three - Colorado, Maine and Arizona - based on the 

offerings of Wonder Voyage (the guide company we have used for the past three 

trips), and then the youth voted between these three. The youth will spend this 

year preparing by working fundraisers, earning money on their own, learning 

about pilgrimage as a universal but also very Christian practice, hearing from past St. Andrew's pilgrims, and 

beginning to learn practices of prayer and reflection that they will encounter on the trip.  



5 

 

ADULT FORMATION 

 

Adult Ed in October 

The Adult Education Forum meets between the two Sunday morning services: 9-9:50 AM in Canterbury 

Hall.  If you are interested in sharing your own expertise and/or exploring other topics in the Forum, please let 

us know (contact: Kate Freeman, khf4@psu.edu).  Childcare is available upon request (contact: Kathy 

Hickner kathyhickner@icloud.com). 

 

Oct   7 Living in the Spirit (Christina Ford) 

Oct 14 An introduction to Anglican chants and Episcopal music traditions (Walter Wells) 

Oct 21 Time, Talent, and Treasure: Stewardship in our Episcopal church (Ted Christopher and Kathryn Yahner) 

Oct 28 Our Christian belief: a back-to-basics guide for Episcopalians (Fr. Jeff Packard) 

 

 
 
Compassionate Life 
Thursday, October 4 and Thursday, October 18 
9:30 a.m. – Room 325 
 

The Way of Love 

The Women of Compassionate Life invite all the women of the 

church and their friends to join us in prayer and study, 

conversation, compassion in action… and coffee! We meet in 

Room 325 at 9:30 a.m. the first and third Thursday each month. 

We have focused on many things over the years such as book 

studies, guest speakers, and compassionate projects. One of our 

most important ministries is to send to the parish cards of 

celebration, prayer, and condolence. 

This year we will be accepting the invitation from Presiding 

Bishop Curry to follow Jesus using The Way of Love materials 

available on the Episcopal Church website:  Turn, Learn, Pray, 

Worship, Bless, Go, and Rest. For October, our focus will be on 

Turn! Fr. Jeff will be our guest speaker on October 18. Come 

join us for what it means to Turn on October 4. We’ll also 

consider and then select a year-long outreach project for prayer 

and compassionate action.  

Questions? Contact Kathy Hickner or Darlene Nordoff. 

 

 

mailto:khf4@psu.edu
mailto:kathyhickner@icloud.com
mailto:youth@standrewsc.org
mailto:dnordoff@comcast.net
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OUTREACH 
Over the Edge Fundraiser1000                         
October 11, 2:00 p.m. 
Fraser Center, DowntownThank you to everyone who contributed - 

Father Jeff will be donating approximately $2500 to FaithCentre and 

Interfaith Human Services thanks to your generosity. Come out on the 11th at 

2:00 p.m to cheer Fr. Jeff on as he goes over the edge! 

If you would still like to contribute, there are other "Edgers" who have not yet met their goal and will not get to 

rappel from the roof of the Fraser Centre on the 11th. If you click HERE and search for FaithCentre or 

Interfaith Human Services, you will be able to see all the other "Edgers" and the amounts they have raised. 

Some are very close to their goals and you could help push them over the edge, too. But more importantly, all 

donations will benefit FaithCentre and IHS. 

Outreach Fair 
Sunday, October 14, 11:15 a.m. 
Canterbury Hall 

If you are interested in becoming involved with one of the many outreach programs at St. Andrew’s, be sure to 

attend the Parish Outreach Fair following the 10:00 a.m. service on October 14 in Canterbury Hall. Each group 

will have a display highlighting their ministry and representatives available to answer questions and tell you 

how you can become involved. The organizers hope this event will not only be a way to recruit new helpers, but 

also a celebration of the many ways St. Andrew’s reaches out to the community. And there will be treats! 

 

CROP Hunger Walk  
Sunday, October 21 
University Baptist and Brethren Church 
Registration begins 1:30 p.m.; Walk begins at 2:00 p.m. 

What are you doing on Sunday, October 21? Would you like a way to visit with 

old friends, make new friends, enjoy the outdoors, get exercise AND help 

change the world? Come walk with us in the CROP Hunger Walk to raise funds 

to fight hunger in our community and around the world. The easy 5K walk will begin and end at University 

Baptist and Brethren Church. Registration begins at 1:30; the walk begins at 2:00. Our St. Andrew’s 

Purple People Feeders Team will have lunch together in Room 325 before the walk.  

Twenty-five percent of the funds raised in the State College CROP Hunger Walk goes directly to the State 

College Food Bank. The rest is used by Church World Service globally to provide food and water, seeds and 

tools, wells and water systems, technical training, micro-enterprise loans, disaster relief and more. 

Over the next three weeks, the St. Andrew’s Purple People Feeders will be collecting pledges from family and 

friends, and we will join together wearing purple on October 21 to walk as a team. Family members, friends, 

and pets are encouraged to put on some purple and join us! 

Join our team of hunger fighters. Click HERE to register to walk or make a donation to support other walkers. 

Once you have joined the team, look for your purple footprint at church. The more walkers we recruit, the 

further our footprints will "walk" down the hallway! If you prefer to write a check, make it out to 

“CWS/CROP” and give it to one of the walkers, or put it in the offering plate. 

Please contact Julie Kwasnica if you have questions or need more information. 

https://give.overtheedge.events/
https://www.crophungerwalk.org/statecollegepa/standrews
mailto:julie@kwasnica.com
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Out of the Cold 2018 
An Opportunity to Put Your Faith Into Action 
2018 Dates: October 22 – November 4 

St. Andrew’s Out of the Cold rotation begins this month. Over our two-week 

period of hosting, there are 102 opportunities for you to participate. We need 

male and female overnight chaperones, dinner providers, sign-in hosts, 

breakfast providers and truck unloaders. Signup sheets will be available 

following Sunday services and during Coffee Hour or use or click on the 

2018 OOTC Signup Genius. Please enter your name, email and a brief 

description of the dinner or breakfast you will provide to avoid too many 

duplications. Thank you for your consideration of this worthy program. For 

more information please contact Scott Strouse or Michele Hamilton. 

 

Out of the Cold 2018 Training. If you plan to volunteer for Out of the Cold, you must attend one training 

session. The remaining sessions are scheduled for Sunday, Oct 14, at 9:00 a.m. and Saturday, Oct. 20, at 10:00 

a.m. in Room 131. Please see Scott Strouse or Michele Hamilton for additional information. 

Volunteers needed to: 

Serving Breakfast  6:30 – 7:30 a.m. 

Serving a light dinner  8:30 – 10:00 p.m. 

Checking guests in for the night  8:45 – 10:00 p.m. 

Sleeping over to chaperone 

4 people needed each night 

 9:00 p.m. – 7:15 a.m. 

Laundry “Party” 

• 1 each week at the Laundromat 

on Nittany Avenue 

• Quarters and soap provided by 

OOTC 

 Day and 2-hour time slot to be 

determined by volunteer’s 

availability 

Unloading cots and blankets from the 

truck 

 October 22 

Loading the truck with cots and 

blankets for the next church 

 November 5 

 

COMMUNITY CAFÉ 

Happy Valley Improv at St. Andrew’s 
Friday, October 19, 8:00 p.m. 

Canterbury Hall 

You may have seen Happy Valley Improv performing at the State 

Theater or rehearsing here at St. Andrew’s on Thursday evenings. 

And you will definitely recognize parishioner, Andrea McCloskey, 

one of the founding members. But whether or not any of those statements are true, you will not 

want to miss Happy Valley Improv’s performance at St. Andrew’s on October 19 to benefit the 

Community Café. 

 

Tickets will be sold for $12.50 and include a variety of beverages and light snacks – pretzels, chips, etc. – 

before and after the performance.  

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0A49A9A92CA20-standrews
mailto:scottallen@gmail.com
mailto:hamiltonmichele45@gmail.com
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FRIDAY FILMS 

It is no trick. Friday Film Series is offering four timely treats in October – one relevant to current events and 

sure to inspire discussion and several spooky selections to share with our guests from Out of the Cold and raise 

our spirits for Halloween. 

This month, not all films will be shown on Friday, so be sure to check the date. Films will be shown in 

Canterbury Hall unless otherwise noted. We will gather for food at 6:30 p.m., and the film will begin at  

7:00 p.m.  All are welcome, all films are free, and a discussion will follow for those who wish to stay.  

RBG 

Friday, October 5, 7:00 p.m. 

Canterbury Hall 

Hero. Icon. Dissenter 

With the Supreme Court front and center in the news, this film will prove thought-

provoking as well as entertaining. RBG details the exceptional life and career of U. S. 

Supreme Court Justice Ruth Bader Ginsberg who has developed a breathtaking legal 

legacy while becoming an unexpected pop culture icon. 

 
Ghostbusters 

Tuesday, October 23, 7:00 p.m. 

Canterbury Hall 

Who you gonna call? Call a friend and invite them to join us for this supernatural classic. 

After the members of a team of scientists (Harold Ramis, Dan Aykroyd, Bill Murray) lose 

their cushy positions at a university in New York City, they decide to become 

"ghostbusters" to wage a high-tech battle with the supernatural for money. They stumble 

upon a gateway to another dimension, a doorway that will release evil upon the city. The 

Ghostbusters must now save New York from complete destruction. 

 

The War of the Worlds 

Friday, October 26, 7:00 p.m. 

Room 325 

War of the Worlds is one of the greatest science fiction films of all time and 

Academy Award winner for special effects. Earth is under attack by 

invaders from another world who target a small California town with 

autonomous probes and laser disintegration rays in this adaptation of the 

novel by H. G. Wells. The story was made infamous by Orson Welles with 

his live radio broadcast in 1938 which terrified the nation.  

 

The Addams Family 

Tuesday, October 26, 7:00 p.m. 

Canterbury Hall 

This 1991 American film is based on the characters from the cartoon created by 

Charles Addams and the 1964 TV series. The film stars Anjelica Huston as Morticia, 

Raul Julia as Gomez, Christina Ricci as Wednesday, and Christopher Lloyd as Uncle 

Fester. The plot focuses on a bizarre, macabre, aristocratic family who reconnect with 

who they believe to be a long-lost relative, Gomez's brother, Fester Addams, who is 

actually the adopted son of a con artist intending to swindle the Addams clan out of 

their vast wealth and fortune. So, if you like your movies creepy AND kooky, get your 

witches shawl on, and a broomstick you can crawl on because it’s time to pay a call on 

The Addams Family. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Charles_Addams
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Addams_Family_(1964_TV_series)
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UPCOMING 
 
Daughters of the King Afternoon Tea 
Sunday, October 6, 4:00 p.m. 
Room 325 

 

The Daughters of the King cordially invite all women of the parish to 

join them for afternoon tea, Saturday, October 6, at 4:00 p.m. in Room 

325. If you have a special tea cup or teapot with a story, please bring it 

to share. R.s.v.p. to the church office at 237-7659. 

 

 

 
Choral Evensong 
Sunday, October 7, 5:00 p.m. 
Church 
The Adult Choir will sing Choral Evensong on Sunday, October 7, 

including choral works by W. Denis Browne, Barry Smith, Richard 

Shephard and Alan Ridout. Organ music will be by Franklin Ashdown and Johann Pachelbel. The officiant will 

be the Rev. Gene Tucker, rector of St. John's in Huntingdon. Please join us for this service, a perfect way to 

prepare for the coming week. Let the beauty that is of our God inhabit you fully. 

 

A reception will follow in Room 325. 

Please note: This service replaces the 5:00 p.m. Sunday Eucharist this week. 
 
 
Red Cross Blood Drive 
Tuesday, October 9, 10 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. 

Canterbury Hall 

The students of SCASD's Delta Program are sponsoring a Blood Drive at St. Andrew’s on 

Tuesday, October. If you are eligible and interested in donating, please click HERE and 

type "DeltaProgram" (no space) in the "Find a Blood Drive" box at the top right to schedule 

a donation. 

 
 
Joint Healing Service at Grace Lutheran 
Tuesday, October 16, 6:00 p.m. 
Grace Lutheran Church – 205 S. Garner Street 

We have been invited to take part in a healing service at Grace Lutheran Church at 

6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, October 16.  Father Packard will be assisting in the liturgy.  

St. Luke the Evangelist’s day is October 18.  Known as St. Luke, the physician, 

Luke includes in his gospel more stories about healings done by Jesus than any of 

the other gospels.  For instance, Luke is the only one who records that Jesus healed 

the ear of the high priest’s slave after it was cut off in the Garden of Gethsemane 

when they came to arrest Jesus.  We hope to make this special service an annual 

joint worship and healing service with our Lutheran friends.  

 

http://www.redcrossblood.org/
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Buncoween! FUNdraiser for Journey Pilgrims! 
Friday, October 26, 7:00 p.m. 
Canterbury Hall 

 

 

Invite your neighbors and 

school friends! 

 

 
 

Get Your Tickets! 
Available for Purchase October 7 – 24. 

Adults: $10; Children and Youth: $5 

 6:30 p.m. Doors Open – Festive Food and Refreshments Available 

 7:00 p.m. Get Ready! Let the Game Begin! 

 9:00 p.m. Prizes Awarded for: 

   Most Buncos! Most Wins! Most Losses! Even Card! Fuzzy Dice! 

   Best Costume!  Best Costume Duo! 

Since players move from table to table and play with different partners, confident children 4th grade and up can 

play as individual players. Younger children who want to participate should pair with one of their parents. 

Childcare will be available upon request.  

Bunco is a fun social game! Our Buncoween will host three sets, with six rounds in each set. Players at each 

table take turns rolling three dice to try to earn points. All tables play simultaneously, so, Canterbury Hall will 

be loud with laughter, ringing bells, yells of “Fuzzy Dice!” and “Bunco!” For more details, you’ll just have to 

come and play with us! Come join the fun… and help our pilgrims get ready to explore God’s amazing creation 

in Arizona, Summer 2019! 

Please bring a non-perishable item for our local Food Bank. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

148th Annual Diocesan Convention 
“Coming Together in Mission” 
October 19 and 20 
Williamsport, PA 

This year the Annual Diocese of Central Pennsylvania Convention will be held at 

the Scottish Rite on Market Street in Williamsport. St. Andrew’s will be represented by Fr. Jeff and Deacon Joe 

as well as our elected delgates Walter Wells, Gwen Catchen, Rich Marini, Marion Schwartz, Linda Hoover, and 

Rick Hoover. Kelley Paulsen and Molly Wells are our alternates. Please keep them and the work of the 

Convention in your prayers. If you would like to learn more about the convention, go to the Diocese of CPA 

website. 

https://diocesecpa.org/
https://diocesecpa.org/
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GROUPS, MINISTRIES, & COMMITTEES 
This is not a comprehensive listing; regularly scheduled meetings and events are included only if an 

item has been submitted for publication. For complete and updated listings, please check your 

Sunday bulletin or weekly email. 

 

PRAYER QUILT MINISTRY 
Sunday, October 7, 12:15 p.m. 
Room 119 

The Prayer Quilt Ministry will meet for lunch 

(Mexican salad) and a work session. They will work 

on projects in various stages of completion. Please 

let Michele Marini know if you are able to attend.  

KNITTING MINISTRY 
Sunday, October 14, 11:15 a.m. 
Room 119 

The Knitting Ministry meets October 14 in Room 

325 following the 10:00 service (roughly 11:15). If 

you knit, crochet or would like to learn, you are 

welcome!  We work on preparing hats, scarves, 

baby blankets and those adorable Peace Pals from 

www.knitting4peace.org, a wonderful organization 

that distributes useful handknits in the developing 

world. Bring a project to work on and a snack or 

treat to share.  Even if you can't attend the meetings 

but would like to participate, you may knit/crochet 

at home and bring finished work to the Parish 

Office. For more information, contact Anne Hoag 

at anne.hoag@gmail.com. Future 

meetings:  November 11, January 13, February 10, 

March 10, April 14, May 12. 

DAUGHTERS OF THE KING 
Wednesday October 3, 7:00 p.m. 
Room 325 
Preparation for our tea on Saturday 

Wednesday, October 10, 7:00 p.m. 
Room 119 
Regular meeting. 

 

 
LECTIO DIVINA 
Sunday, October 21, 9:00 a.m. 
Room 324 
The October session of Lectio Divina will be held 

on Sunday, October 24. Reminder: we are meeting 

in the library and not the chapel this year. 

BOOK GROUP 
Monday, October 22, 7:00 p.m. 
Room 324 

The St. Andrew's Book Group’s 

October selection is Erik 

Larson's Devil in the White City: 

Murder, Magic, and Madness at 

the Fair that Changed America.  

Published in 2004 and set against the vibrant 

backdrop of the 1893 Chicago World's Fair, this 

book chronicles the story of H.H. Holmes, 

America's first serial killer - a perfect read for the 

month of October. We hope that you join us for a 

lively discussion.  

If you have any questions, contact Paul Hochreiter 

at plh134@psu.edu . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.knitting4peace.org/
mailto:anne.hoag@gmail.com
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OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS

2  John Austin 

2  Isabella Okafor 

3  Scott Strouse 

3  Ron Rovansek 

4  Maggie Jaenicke 

6  Lecta Snook 

6  Gabe Hickner 

8  Michele Marini 

9  Lauren Cozad 

10 Marie Leath 

11 Shirley Dunn 

12 Julie Braca 

15 Anna Letendre 

15 Elise Letendre 

17 Paul Markowski 

18 Jean Gotolski 

19 Sara Conkling 

21 Maggie Crispell 

21 Walt Zimmerman 

22 Ava Jacobson 

22 Matthew Thompson 

22 Kathryn Yahner 

23 Scott Kroczynski 

23 Jean Beierlein 

24 Zebulon Green 

24 Josh King 

25 Sam Patzkowsky 

27 Mickey Hwozdek 

28 Owen Jacobson 

29 Janice Voigt 

30 Jack Wunz 

30 Roger Balmer 

31 Bobbi Jo Leitzell 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! If you have an October birthday and don’t see your name listed, we 

probably do not have that information in our records. Please contact the office – we may be missing other 

information, too. 

 

 

 

SAINT ANDREW’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

208 W. FOSTER AVENUE 

STATE COLLEGE, PA 16801. 

OFFICE: 814-237-7659                                                    FAX: 814-867-7959 

EMAIL: office@StAndrewSC.org                                                        WEB PAGE: www.StAndrewSC.org 

 

THOSE FOR WHOM WE PRAY 
Anne, Caroline, Stu, Larry, Adam, Karen, Peter, Jocey, Kathryn, Joan, Don, Jane, Fred, Christian, 

Christine, John, Brad, David, Jack, Beckett, Emmet, Terry, Ty, Bob, Elaine, Mike, Terri, Martha, 

Chuck, Joe, Lee, Chloe, Mandy, Anna, Susan, Carla, Christina, Emma, Tekla, Claire, Emily, Mary, 

Frank, Kevin, Sara, Robbie, Vicki, Diane, Anne, Mimi, Bobby, Danielle, Michelle, Roberta, Linda, 

Leon, Lisa, Pam, Rick, Debbie, Dave, Roger, Ken, Scott, Esther, Melissa, Ann 

Those in the Armed Forces and First Responders 
Christie, Sean, Nathan, Ted, Blake, Chuck, Jordan, Matt, Ben, Katy, Fritz, Drew and Jenna 

 

mailto:office@StAndrewSC.org
http://www.standrewsc.org/

